
MARCH 4, 2024 

 
 Mayor Susan R. Marshall called the regular meeting of the Tuckerton Borough 

Council to order on March 4, 2024 at 7:00 pm. 

 

 Provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act were complied with as notice was 

published to the Beacon and the Asbury Park Press stating the time, date and place of this 

meeting. 

 

 The following members of Council were in attendance: Keith Vreeland, Brian 

Martin, Sam Colangelo, Frank D’Amore, Mike Dupuis, Ron Peterson and Mayor 

Marshall.   

 

Mayor Marshall led the salute to the flag.   

 

ORDINANCE #2 OF 2024 

 

ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY REPEALING SECTION 60-21.1 OF CHAPTER 60 OF 

THE BOROUGH CODE ENTITLED "PUBLIC WORKS MANAGER” SO AS TO 

ELIMINATE THE POSITION OF PUBLIC WORKS MANAGER WITHIN THE 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

 Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be opened for public 

comment on Ordinance #2 of 2024.  It was so moved. 

 

 There being no questions or comments, Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. 

Martin that the public hearing on Ordinance #2 of 2024 be closed to public comment.  It 

was so moved. 

 

 Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Colangelo that the governing adopt 

Ordinance #2 of 2024 on second and final reading.  It was so moved by the following 

vote: Yes – Vreeland, Colangelo, Martin, D’Amore, Dupuis, Peterson; No – none; 

Abstain – none; Absent – none.  

 

ORDINANCE #3 OF 2024 

 

ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY, ESTABLISHING THE SALARIES, WAGES, 

BENEFITS AND RATES OF COMPENSATION FOR OFFICER AND 

EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF TUCKERTON 

 

Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be opened for public 

comment on Ordinance #3 of 2024.  It was so moved. 
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 There being no questions or comments, Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. 

Martin that the public hearing on Ordinance #3 of 2024 be closed to public comment.  It 

was so moved. 

 

 Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Colangelo that the governing adopt 

Ordinance #3 of 2024 on second and final reading.  It was so moved by the following 

vote: Yes – Vreeland, Colangelo, Martin, D’Amore, Dupuis, Peterson; No – none; 

Abstain – none; Absent – none.  

 

RESOLUTION #83-24 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING CHANGE ORDER 

NO.1 (FINAL) TO THE CONTRACT WITH ARAWAK 

PAVING CO., FOR THE SFY2023 ROAD 

RECONSTRUCTION/IMPROVEMENT PROJECT-

BASS ROAD FROM SOUTH GREEN STREET TO 

END FOR THE BOROUGH OF TUCKERTON 

 

 Mr. Martin moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #83-24 be approved as 

read.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council.   

 

RESOLUTION #84-24 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF 

CLAIMS 

 

 Mr. Martin moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #84-24 be approved 

authorizing payment of claims in the amount of $940,391.66.  It was so moved by the 

unanimous consent of Council.   

 

 Mr. Dupuis moved, second by Mr. D’Amore that the minutes of the meetings of 

February 20, 2024 be approved.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council. 

 

 Mr. Dupuis read the Construction Report for February 2024; a copy of which is 

on file in the Municipal Clerk’s Office for public inspection 
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RESOLUTION #85-24 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING A LEAVE OF 

ABSENCE FOR JOSHUA J. MANDER UNDER THE 

FEDERAL FAMILY MEDICAL LEAVE ACT (FMLA) 

 

 Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #85-24 be 

approved as read.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council.   

 

 Mr. D’Amore moved, second by Mr. Dupuis that the governing body approve and 

waive municipal fee for a raffle to be held on 4/15/2024 by the Zonta Club.  It was so 

moved. 

 

Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that the meeting be opened to the 

public.  

 

Paul Solimani, 20 Edgewater Drive, thanked Mr. Dupuis for his help with the bus 

stop near the construction in front of Paradise Cove. He believes that residents should 

have been notified before the construction began. He also asked for an update on the sign. 

 

Mrs. Gleghorn stated that if it was a Borough project, you would have been 

notified, but the Borough was not even notified that it was starting. 

 

Mr. Connors stated that he has not completed the review on the sign, but he 

should have something by next meeting. 

 
There being no further comments or questions, Mr. Vreeland moved, second by 

Mr. Martin that the public portion of the meeting be closed.  It was so moved. 

 
Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be adjourned.  The 

motion was unanimously approved at 7:38 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,    Approved:     

 

_______________________     _____________________ 

JENNY GLEGHORN, RMC   SUSAN R. MARSHALL 

BOROUGH CLERK    MAYOR  


